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Wine Tasting Workshop 
 
WYKPSA has held a wine tasting workshop on 8 September 2012 
(Saturday) at B&W Showroom, Duddell Street, Central. Around 25 
participants have attended the workshop. A talk about wine was given 
and was followed by a wine tasting session. A total of 8 bottles of wine 
were tried during the workshop. 

Airsoft Shooting Funday 
 
WYKPSA has established a new interest group – Tactical Shooting 
Group. The Tactical Shooting Group has organized its kick-off function 
– Airsoft Shooting Funday – on 15 September 2012 (Saturday) at 
HKSHOOTERS. All participants have enjoyed a memorable afternoon 
there. 



	
  

Our 1992 F. 5 graduates celebrated their 25th anniversary for 
having known each other in school on 1 September 2012. 

What's next? 
 
Visit to Legislative Council 
A visit to the Legislative Council will be held at 3:15 pm on 6 
October 2012 (Sat). Visit is free of charge. For registration or 
enquiry, please send an email to wahyanpsa@gmail.com  
 
Tour to Chung Ying Street Restricted Zone (中英街禁區) 
A tour to Chung Ying Street Restricted Zone will be held on 3 
November 2012 (Sat): 
Time: 10:00 am – 4:00 pm (Lunch included. Participants may 
choose to leave at around 1:00 pm after tour to Chung Ying Street 
without having lunch thereafter) 
Price: HK$200 @ / HK$80@ for university students 
Participants will gather and dismiss at Kowloon Tong 
Participants shall possess valid travel documents to the PRC 
For registration or enquiry, please send an email to 
wahyanpsa@gmail.com  

A photo taken in early 1990s. The school has invited  
“Super Star” team to play football in the grass pitch of our alma 
mater on Open Date. According to record, the football team member in 
red team shirt who was not facing the camera was probably 何家勁. 

Message from school 
 
The school has lost its only bundle of SIGNUM, the school 
newspaper, and does not have any copies of those SIGNUM 
before year 2000. The school would like to collect copies of 
old SIGNUM before year 2000 from alumni, whether 
originals, copies or scanned copies are welcome.   
 
If you would like to provide SIGNUM to the school, please 
send the same by mail at Wah Yan College Kowloon, 56 
Waterloo Road, Kowloon (Attention: Mr. Stanislaus Keung) or 
by email at sk@wyk.edu.hk  
 

Alumni Manager Election –  
                              Now  open for nomination! 
 
According to the existing arrangement, the members of the 
School Management Committee of WYK comprise, inter 
alia, a representative of the alumni (the “Alumni Manager”). 
The Alumni Manager shall be elected based on the principle 
of universal suffrage. 
 
The term of the new Alumni Manager shall commence on 1 
November 2012 and the details of the election of alumni 
manager (the “Election”) are as follows: 
 
Date: 28 October 2012 (Saturday) 
Venue: Campus of Wah Yan College Kowloon 
 
In order to register as a candidate, please send an email to 
wahyanpsa@gmail.com to request for a registration form for 
election and, upon receipt, fill in and return the original of 
the same to the Election Committee at WYK, 56 Waterloo 
Road, Kowloon on or before 30 September 2012. A 
candidate must obtain not less than 30 valid nominations 
from the alumni of WYK (the “Nominators”) and those 
Nominators  (i) are graduated from not less than 5 different 
academic years and (ii) have duly registered as a voter of the 
Election.  
 
Each alumni who has duly registered as a voter may 
nominate one candidate to run for the Alumni Manager. 
 
Further information regarding the Election are available on 
the website of WYKPSA at www.wykpsa.org.hk  


